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Partner Sarah Hartley was quoted March 3 by Little Village concerning the risks universities and

colleges face as they move to cut athletic programs in response to financial challenges brought on

by the COVID-19 pandemic. Title IX is a federal law that prohibits sex discrimination in educational

institutions that receive federal funding and requires schools to provide equal opportunities for

male and female athletes. Universities not in compliance with Title IX risk losing federal funding.

Those considering cutting a women’s team should first conduct a complete gender equity review,

otherwise they might “face significant litigation risk” if they fail to take Title IX compliance into

account, noted Hartley, co-leader of BCLP’s Higher Education Team. “I think what’s important to

understand is that despite being almost 50 years past the time that Title IX was passed, I think it’s

fair to say that a lot of institutions don’t have gender parity yet. A lot of courts, when they look at

compliance, look at that historical data and the trend of improvement. But I think if you have a

student-athlete who’s actually willing to push on the Title IX issue, you’d find out quite a number of

institutions could be doing better.”
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This material is not comprehensive, is for informational purposes only, and is not legal advice. Your use or receipt

of this material does not create an attorney-client relationship between us. If you require legal advice, you should

consult an attorney regarding your particular circumstances. The choice of a lawyer is an important decision and

should not be based solely upon advertisements. This material may be “Attorney Advertising” under the ethics and

professional rules of certain jurisdictions. For advertising purposes, St. Louis, Missouri, is designated BCLP’s

principal office and Kathrine Dixon (kathrine.dixon@bclplaw.com) as the responsible attorney.
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